
See also  
CBO’s Cost Estimates Explained, CBO Describes Its Cost-Estimating Process, Glossary 

Congressional Budget Office 
Cost Estimate  

November 30, 2023 

H.R. 6087, Young African Leaders Initiative Act of 2023
As ordered reported by the House Committee on Foreign Affairs on November 7, 2023 

By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2024 2024-2028 2024-2033 

Direct Spending (Outlays) 0 0 0 

Revenues 0 0 0 
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 0 0 0 

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays) 8 142 not estimated 

Increases net direct spending in 
any of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2034? 

No 
Statutory pay-as-you-go procedures apply? No 

Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2034? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

H.R. 6087 would extend the Young African Leaders Initiative (YALI) for five years 
following enactment and would require the Department of State to report to the Congress on 
its implementation of the initiative.  

The costs of the legislation, detailed in Table 1, fall within budget function 150 (international 
affairs). 

Table 1. 
Estimated Increases in Spending Subject to Appropriation Under H.R. 6087 

By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 

2024 2025 2026 2027 2028 2024-2028 
Estimated Authorization 46 47 49 50 52 244 
Estimated Outlays 8 21 30 39 44 142 

YALI was established in 2010 to support young African leaders in the areas of civic 
engagement, business, and public management. The program received $43 million for 2023 
and the Administration requested $46 million to operate YALI in 2024. After adjusting for 
inflation, CBO estimates that extending YALI under H.R. 6087 would cost a total of 
$142 million over the 2024-2028 period, subject to the appropriation of the estimated 
amounts.  

https://www.cbo.gov/publication/56166
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Using information about the costs of similar reports, CBO estimates that satisfying the 
reporting requirement in H.R. 6087 would cost less than $500,000 over the 2024-2028 
period; any spending would be subject to the availability of appropriated funds. 

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Sunita D’Monte. The estimate was reviewed by 
Christina Hawley Anthony, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis. 
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